
Kimberly School District #414 

REGULAR BOARD MEETING FY24 

THURSDAY, SEPTEMBER 21, 2023 

ITEM#11B-11  

1ST READING REVISE POLICIES 3141 AND 3142 OUT OF DISTRICT AND IN DISTRICT TRANSFERS 

*************************************************************** 

The proposed revisions to policies 3141 and 3142 reflect the changes made to Idaho’s Open 

Enrollment law. The new law sets a straightforward process for denials and revocations of open 

enrollment. It also requires each school district to create capacity limits for each grade level and 

program, including special education and to post those limits on their website.  The proposed 

revisions reflect these changes. Lastly, in-district and out of district students are to be treated the 

same, there is no need for an in-district transfer policy as all requests will be considered open 

enrollment.  

 

Recommendation: The administration recommends that the Kimberly School Board of Trustees 

approve the 1st reading of Revisions to policy 3141 and 3142 Out of District and In District 

Transfers.  


